
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

The Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) will host a public hearing to 

obtain public comments regarding PA Waste, LLC’s municipal waste application for a permit to 

construct the proposed Camp Hope Run Landfill in Boggs Township, Clearfield County, PA.  

The hearing will be held Monday, July 23, 2018, from 6:30 p.m. until 9:00 p.m. at the Florian 

Banquet Center, 321 Mill Road, Clearfield, PA.  Doors will open at 6:00 p.m. 

 

The proposed site is located on a 2,000-acre parcel approximately seven miles southeast of 

Clearfield located on the west side of Crooked Sewer Road.  Approximately 217 acres is 

proposed to be used for a lined disposal area, with additional acreage used for support 

operations, for a total permitted area of 845 acres.  If granted, the landfill would provide 

approximately 37 million cubic yards of waste disposal capacity and would potentially operate 

for 21 years at the acceptance rate of 5,000 tons per day. 

 

Individuals may present up to five (5) minutes of oral testimony at the hearing.  Comments must 

address the permit application submitted to DEP in 2017.  Relinquishing of time to other 

speakers is prohibited.  The testimony will be recorded by a court reporter and transcribed into a 

written document. 

 

Those wishing to present comments at the hearing should register in advance with DEP by 

contacting Megan Lehman at meglehman@pa.gov or 570.327.3659, no later than 4:00 p.m. on 

July 20, 2018.  Time permitting, those who did not register in advance but who register onsite 

prior to the start of the hearing will also be given the opportunity to testify.  Individuals will be 

called to testify in the order they registered.  The hearing may conclude earlier if all testifiers in 

attendance have spoken prior to the designated end time. 

 

Written comments of any length may also be submitted to DEP by 4:00 p.m. on August 3, 2018.  

Comments should be mailed to Lisa Houser, P.E., DEP Waste Management Program, 208 West 

Third Street, Suite 101, Williamsport, PA 17701, or emailed to lhouser@pa.gov.  All relevant 

comments, oral and written, that are submitted by the deadline will be given equal consideration 

by DEP during its review of the permit application.   DEP will create a written response to all 

relevant comments provided at the hearing and in writing by the deadline. 

 

The permit application is available for public review online at  
http://www.dep.pa.gov/northcentral, or in-person by appointment at the DEP North-central 

Regional Office, 208 West Third Street, Suite 101, Williamsport, PA 17701.  Please call 

570.327.3636 to make an appointment for in-person review during business hours (Monday 

through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.).   

 

Persons with a disability who wish to attend the hearing and require auxiliary aid, service, or 

other accommodations to participate in the proceedings should contact Megan Lehman at 

meglehman@pa.gov or 570.327.3659, or through the Pennsylvania AT&T Relay Service at 

1.800.654.5984 (TDD), to discuss how the Department may accommodate their needs.  

 


